Schroeder & Lezamiz Law Offices, LLP 447 West Myrtle Post Office Box 267 Boise, Idaho 83701-0267

JOHN T. SCHROEDER MARGARET M. LEZAMIZ W. ALAN SCHROEDER, P.C.* BRIAN D. SHELDON ELAINE E. ANDERSON Certified Lawyer's Assistant

*Admitted in Idaho & Washington

December 11, 2015

TELEPHONE (208) 384-1627 TELECOPY (208) 384-1833 WWW.SCHROEDERLEZAMIZ.COM

David M. Ward, Sheriff Harney County, Oregon 485 North Court Avenue #6 Burns, Oregon 97720-1524

Phone:

541-573-6156

Telecopy:

541-573-8383

Email:

dave.ward@co.harney.or.us

Re: Hammond Ranches, Inc.; Dwight Hammond; Steven Hammond

Dear Sheriff Ward.

I have had the pleasure of knowing the Hammond Family for nearly 25-years. I consider them friends. I have also had the privilege and continue to have that privilege of being the lawyer for Hammond Ranches, Inc. ("HRI") related to its public land grazing preferences, public land grazing permit, and associated public land range improvements for several years. *See* 43 C.F.R. 1.3. HRI has and continues to be a good steward to the public lands, as well as their interrelated private lands.

I have received information that Ammon Bundy has communicated with you or your office about the Hammond Family, and specifically about Dwight Hammond and Steven Hammond. I write to clarify that neither Ammon Bundy nor anyone within his group/organization speak for the Hammond Family, Dwight Hammond or Steven Hammond. In addition, I wish to report to you that, as recently Ordered by the U.S. District Court, District of Oregon, Dwight Hammond and Steven Hammond intend to voluntarily report to the designated federal facility on January 4, 2016, as required.

I hope this letter is useful to you in understanding the position of the Hammond Family.

Very truly yours.

Schroeder & Lezamiz Law Offices, LLP

W Alan Schroeder